D-MCC Public Relations; Need to Know
Assembled for June 11, 2020
(April 28 thru May 26)

BOCC Notable Minutes
Economic Development/Natural Resources Department:
Economic Development Specialist Richard Foster reported on a grant to help construct a building at the Dallesport Airport, noting the City of the Dalles will potentially provide the grant match in 2021. (5/26)
Notice of hearing June 23rd, at 1:30 PM to amend Klickitat County Code 10.24 to allow the operation of wheeled all-terrain vehicles in the areas of Dallesport and Bickleton on County roads with posted speed limits of 35 miles per hour or less. (5/26)

Public Works/Road Department:
Public Works Director stated that the speed studies have been completed for Bickleton, Dallesport and Erickson Road in Centerville will hold the three required public hearings together. (No date mentioned.) (5/19)
Director Kelsey stated the Dallesport Airport fuel tank pads will be poured this week and he continues to work on the right-of-way and permit issues on the Courtney Road Safety Project. (5/19)

Consent Agenda:
First Amendment (C06320) to Ground Lease (Subject) between Columbia Gorge Regional Airport and the Pacific Coast Cherry Packers concedes the controlling interest to CGRA in the event of conflict between this provision and Subject Lease. (5/5)
Resolution No. 07520 in the matter of waiving the 2020 Dallesport Wastewater Treatment facility 3% fee increase for 2020 to ease the financial hardship on county residents due to the unusual circumstances of the covid-19 pandemic. (5/5)
Aryn Rassmussen (CGRA Manager) to consider granting a waiver of the Binding Site Plan application fee of $500.00, which is necessary to facilitate the leasing of the property to the Pacific Coast Cherry Packers at the Airport Business Park. 5/19
A memorandum between the CGRA and the Pacific Coast Cherry Packers providing constructive notice of the Subject Lease to all third parties; Landlord’s Consent and Waiver of Lien; and Right-of-Way Easement. (5/19)
Resolution No. 07820 in the matter of setting a public hearing June 16th, at 1:00 PM, with the intent of establishing an additional portion of a dedicated plat road now known as Shepler Street, Dallesport, Washington. (5/19)

NOTE: Due to the unusual circumstances of the COVID-19 pandemic, no public meetings have been held. However, they have been conducted through ZOOM online. Public audio observation can be done by call-in permission, but no visual media is available.
Citizen Comments are taken by email only by the Executive Secretary/Clerk of the Board Klickitat County Board of Commissioners Lee Snell. Then, presented to the Board for discussion.
Commissioner Jim Sizemore has been acting Chairman due his residential proximity to Goldendale.

NOTE II:
Please support our ATV neighbors by emailing the BoCC before June 23rd, regarding amending the Klickitat County Code 10.24 as described in the RCW 46.09 to allow wheeled all-terrain vehicles at least in the Dallesport area on County roads as specified in said RCW.

(Please write your email in your own words for support.)

To:
Executive Secretary/Clerk of the Board, Lee Snell LeeS@klickitatcounty.org
